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November 1, 2021 

Mr. Bob Dean, Business Manager 
Local Union No. 1245 
International Brotherhood of 
  Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO 
P.O. Box 2547 
Vacaville, CA  95696 

Dear Mr. Dean: 

The Company and Union recently met to discuss changes to the Transmission Mechanic Line of Progression with 
respect to the Commercial Driver’s License Addendum (CDLA) requirement.  

This Letter Agreement modifies the provisions of Letter Agreement 12-32, Attachment A, specific to the CDL Lists of 
Classifications that require a CDL or that utilize a CDL for Company convenience. Effective the date of this 
Agreement, the following additional classifications will be added to the list of classifications that may utilize a 
commercial driver’s license for the convenience of the Company.  

• Apprentice Transmission Mechanic, Job ID 50072871
• Transmission Mechanic, Job ID 50010294
• Unassigned Transmission Mechanic, Job ID 50072958
• Lead Transmission Mechanic, Job ID 51664842
• Transmission Mechanic – TPCO, Job ID 51527201

This proposal has been discussed with Senior Assistant Business Manager Anthony Brown. 

If you agree, please so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter to the 
Company. 

Very truly yours, 

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY 

By: 
Denise Floyd, Manager for 
Matthew Levy 
Senior Director  

The Union is in agreement. 
LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL 
BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO 

, 2021 By: 
Bob Dean 
Business Manager 
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